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June 10, 2016 

 

The Honorable Steve Towler 

Boyd County Judge Executive 

P O Box 423 

Catlettsburg, Kentucky 41129 

 

Mr. Gary Hewes, VP Operations Support 

River Cities Disposal, LLC 

P O Box 5177 

Ashland, Kentucky 41105 

 

RE: Correction to Response to Comments 

 Permit Renewal 

 River Cities Disposal, LLC - Big Run Landfill 

 Agency Interest No. 40319 

Application I.D. No. APE20150006 

 Boyd County 

 

 

Dear Judge Towler and Mr. Hewes: 

 

The Kentucky Energy and Environment Cabinet (“Cabinet”) received an application for 

the renewal of a permit for River Cities Disposal, LLC initially on June 9, 2015 (APE20150006).   

 

On April 29, 2016, the Cabinet issued the renewal permit and a response to the 

comments.  The response to comments document, which addresses the comments received 

during the public comment periods, was made available to the public at www.waste.ky.gov and 

at the Division of Waste Management's Frankfort office between 8:30 A.M and 4:00 P.M. 

weekdays by appointment only.  The response to comments document was also sent to the Boyd 

County Public Library in Ashland, KY during normal operating hours. 

 

 It has since been brought to the attention of the Division of Waste Management that the 

response to comments contained an error in the response to comment number one (1).  The 

renewal permit (referred to as the “final permit”) was not issued on February 24, 2016, but was 
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issued on April 29, 2016, concurrently with the response to comments.  The last sentence of the 

response to Comment 1 should have read: “The condition remains in the final permit issued on 

April 29, 2016 (“final permit”).” 

 

Additionally, please be advised that on June 20, 2016, the Solid Waste Branch will be 

relocated to the below address: 

 

Division of Waste Management 

Solid Waste Branch 

300 Sower Blvd., First Floor 

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 

 

Please send all future correspondence, applications, and reports, etc. to the new address 

after June 20, 2016.  The general phone number will remain the same, but each individual staff 

member will be issued a unique phone number. 
 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, feel free to contact me at 

Danny.Anderson@ky.gov or (502) 564-6716, extension 4664.  

 

 

       Sincerely, 

 
       Danny Anderson, P.E. 

       Manager, Solid Waste Branch 

 

c: pnesbitt@nei-ky.com 

klcj17@windstream.net 

Stevencole@zoominternet.net 

spborst@verizon.net 

steve@boydfiscal.com 
ghewes@esiwaste.com 

Boyd County Public Library 


